County of Milwaukee

Interoffice Communication
DATE:
January 13, 2014
TO:
Sup. Marina Dimitrijevic, Chairwoman, Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors


Sup. Jason Haas, Chair, Intergovernmental Relations Committee
FROM:
Stephanie Sue Stein, Director, Department on Aging

RE:
Requesting authorization to support the Wisconsin Department of Health Services (DHS) recommendation that Family Care be expanded to include the remaining 15 counties in Wisconsin that currently do not have the benefit, and to authorize and direct the Department of Government Affairs to communicate Milwaukee County’s position to State policymakers and DHS administrators
I respectfully request that the attached resolution be scheduled for consideration by the Intergovernmental Relations Committee at its next meeting.

The attached resolution requests authorization to support the Wisconsin Department of Health Services (DHS) recommendation that Family Care be expanded to include the remaining 15 counties in Wisconsin that currently do not have the benefit, and to authorize and direct the Department of Government Affairs to communicate Milwaukee County’s position to State policymakers and DHS administrators.
In addition to the fundamental fairness of having all eligible Wisconsin residents served under the same program, providing the Family Care entitlement statewide to persons in need of long term care will eliminate waitlists.  In addition, it is estimated by DHS that Wisconsin will save $34.7 million over the next ten years by expanding Family Care to include the remaining 15 counties not currently in the program.
If you have any questions, please call me at 2-6876.
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Stephanie Sue Stein, Director

Milwaukee County Department on Aging

cc:
County Executive Chris Abele



Raisa Koltun

Eric Peterson


Matthew Fortman

Stephen Cady



Janelle Jensen

Jonette Arms


Thomas Condella


Mary Proctor Brown

Chester Kuzminski


Jonathan Janowski


Gary Portenier

Pat Rogers
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